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Task Force Membership

Jim Moritz – Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

John Haegelin - Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

Bob Campbell – Afton Chemical 
Riccardo Conti – ExxonMobil 

Jim Matasic – The Lubrizol Corporation 
Ron Buck – Test Engineering, Inc. 



Mark Sarlo – Southwest Research Institute 

Dan Nyman – Cummins Engine Company 
Warren Totten - Cummins Engine Company 
Jeff Clark - Test Monitoring Center 

Joseph Huang – Ashland Chemical 
Steve Kennedy – ExxonMobil

Tom Picone – ExxonMobil

Nancy Diggs – Infineum

Pat Fetterman - Infineum

Jim Gutzwiller - Infineum
1. Action Items
1. Inlet air restriction to be reported as positive number
2. Run with gauge pressure on inlet air restriction and exhaust back pressure effective immediately

3. Warren to get post test 1004 cam data to Lz

4. SwRI and PE to perform measurements on new cam and used cam using different type snap gauges and report results along with methodology prior to next meeting
5. Mark to report to HDEOCP that Task Force plans to meet April 19 to decide test readiness

6. Warren to get unlocked ISB ECM’s back to TEI for distribution

2. Call to Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Mark Sarlo called the meeting to order at ~ 2:00 pm (CDT). A tentative agenda had been distributed via email prior to the meeting. 
3. Summary of Discussions
The following summarizes the various topics discussed during the meeting:

a. Inlet air restriction will be reported as a positive number.

b. Running with gauge pressure for inlet restriction and exhaust pressure should be implemented with every new test start and definitely for the matrix.

c. The only post test cam data missing is from the Lubrizol 1004 run. Warren will get data to Jim.

d. There have been approximately 12/50 cams reported with some type of defect either on the cam lobe or journal. Warren is working with EPC to have the next batch of cams screened and any defective cams removed from the batch prior to shipping to TEI. 

e. Warren is working with EPC on setting up the pre-test measurements so that accurate 360 degree wear measurements can be obtained either by setting the pre-test to zero or supplying 360 degree pre and post test measurements in electronic format to labs for wear calculations.
f. SwRI and PE will perform cam measurements on a new cam supplied by TEI and an 830-2 cam from SwRI using Starrett (SwRI) and Mitutoyo (PE) snap gauges. It is hoped this experiment will determine if there are any differences in gauges. They will also agree to a methodology to use. The target is to have these measurements completed and submitted for discussion at the next teleconference tentatively scheduled for next Tuesday (4/12/05).

g. Lubrizol’s 830-2 run is scheduled to complete ~ 4/12/05 and PE’s 830-2 and 1004 runs are scheduled for completion ~ 4/15/05. There was significant discussion regarding test readiness versus lab readiness and the MOA. Some felt that test readiness and lab readiness were separate issues and others that they were tied together. Mark agreed to communicate to the HDEOCP that the Task Force will meet via teleconference on 4/19/05 to review the LZ and PE data and to determine test readiness. If the HDEOCP needs an answer by the 15th then a meeting will be held prior to that date and a decision made based on data available. 
h. Warren stated that cams and other kit hardware will be at TEI by April 15.

i. Jim Gutzwiller had distributed a plot of all labs speed/torque curves for Stage B. These were discussed and in general appear to be in agreement. Jim had also put together a chart for inclusion in the test procedure detailing Stage B operations.

j. Warren will get unlocked ISB ECM’s back to TEI for distribution.                                                       
4. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be via teleconference April 12. 
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